
RCW 74.20.320  Custodian to remit support moneys when department 
has support obligation—Noncompliance.  Whenever a custodian of 
children, or other person, receives support moneys paid to them which 
moneys are paid in whole or in part in satisfaction of a support 
obligation which has been assigned to the department pursuant to Title 
IV-A of the federal social security act as amended by the personal 
responsibility and work opportunity reconciliation act of 1996 or RCW 
74.20.330 or to which the department is owed a debt pursuant to RCW 
74.20A.030, the moneys shall be remitted to the department within 
eight days of receipt by the custodian or other person. If not so 
remitted the custodian or other person shall be indebted to the 
department as a support debt in an amount equal to the amount of the 
support money received and not remitted.

By not paying over the moneys to the department, a custodial 
parent or other person is deemed, without the necessity of signing any 
document, to have made an irrevocable assignment to the department of 
any support delinquency owed which is not already assigned to the 
department or to any support delinquency which may accrue in the 
future in an amount equal to the amount of support money retained. The 
department may utilize the collection procedures in chapter 74.20A RCW 
to collect the assigned delinquency to effect recoupment and 
satisfaction of the debt incurred by reason of the failure of the 
custodial parent or other person to remit. The department is also 
authorized to make a set-off to effect satisfaction of the debt by 
deduction from support moneys in its possession or in the possession 
of any clerk of the court or other forwarding agent which are paid to 
the custodial parent or other person for the satisfaction of any 
support delinquency. Nothing in this section authorizes the department 
to make set-off as to current support paid during the month for which 
the payment is due and owing.  [1997 c 58 § 935; 1979 ex.s. c 171 § 
17.]

Short title—Part headings, captions, table of contents not law—
Exemptions and waivers from federal law—Conflict with federal 
requirements—Severability—1997 c 58: See RCW 74.08A.900 through 
74.08A.904.

Severability—1979 ex.s. c 171: See note following RCW 74.20.300.
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